Aiken High School Booster Club Meeting Minutes May 2, 2016

Board Members Present- Wendell Edwards, Will Mundy

Meeting called at 6:38 by Wendell Edwards

April Minutes- Minutes accepted and approved. Motion made by Jonathan Keklak and seconded by Donna Edwards. All in attendance voted yes.

Treasurer's Report-Report discussed and accepted. Motion made to accept by Donna Edwards and seconded by Jonathan Keklak. All in attendance voted yes.

Concessions- The doors on at the Baseball and Football field concession stands have been fixed.

Hornet Hut- Hornet Hut sales of old inventory at the Freshman Orientation earned \$480.00. Jonathan Keklak announced he would be doing inventory this month and prepare to order new items. He is looking for ideas about possible items to order.

Ad Sales- A committee has been formed in preparation for start of ad sales over the summer. There is still question about how much of the sales can be claimed as donations by purchasing businesses.

Membership- New membership forms to be out in July or August and will be made available on line and via email to current members. Parking passes may be renewed when forms available. Parking pass renewals will have a deadline to be set at the next meeting. After the deadline passes, the available spaces that include those not renewed will be first come first serve.

Old Business- 13 total Scholarship packets were received. 2 were incomplete and considered disqualified. Students who were chosen will be notified at Awards Day. Will Mundy reported that he received complaints that students needed more time to complete the packets. He stated that the committee will consider this next year when setting deadlines for packets. He reported that many packets were missing things and that he called all of theses students to give them an opportunity to add them to the packets. The biggest problem seemed to be that teachers were not turning in recommendation forms.

Bylaw changes were presented last month. A motion was made to accept the changes. Motion made by Christine McNeel and seconded by Jonathan Keklak.

New Business- The suggestion was made to consider helping the PTSO on Clean Up Day with the sport fields and stadium. A suggestion was made to include the student athletes in these clean up efforts and to get coaches involved with requiring or suggesting that student athletes help.

Wil noted that the air conditioning was not functioning in the stadium press box.

New plywood is needed along the stadium field in order to hang new ads.

New Business- Jody Morgan brought and idea of a White Out fund raiser or Dinner in Blanc.

Team ReportsBaseball- Boys playing at St. James Is tonight
Boys Golf- Finished 2nd in Region.
Boys Soccer- Finished 2nd in Region.
JV Volleyball, Girls Golf, Swim, and JV Basketball all need coaches.
Girls Track- Won Regions
Boys Track- Finished 2nd place
Volleyball- practicing now
Wrestling- To be added next year

Elections held via ballot.

Final note- The discussion was made once again by Coach Carrie that he and Cofer are discussing no longer allowing Booster Club Membership to include tickets to home games. Additionally, it is uncertain if all sports will be required to participate in a team fund raiser next year.

Meeting adjourned at 0750, next meeting scheduled for May 31st, 2016 in the library.